CORRESPONDENCE

AN ADDITION TO THE PERMANENT FUND

LETTER TO THE SECRETARY AND REPLY

July 21, 1948

Mr. Thomas D. Mulhern, Sec.-Treas. American Mosquito Control Association New Brunswick, N. J.

Dear Mr. Mulhern:

Thank you for your letter of July 15 and for the check of the Association in the amount of \$400 enclosed.

In accordance with my letter to you of July 3, I am attaching check in amount of \$500 from monies remaining in the Edwin Gould Malaria Fund, which \$500 we agree is to be placed in the permanent

revolving fund of Association.

It was a pleasure to be able to lend some aid to the Association in its publication of the excellent and very much needed booklet "The Use of Aircraft in the Control of Mosquitoes" and I am glad that the venture has turned out so well, and that you were able to repay the \$400 loan on time. Hope the permanent use of the attached check will help the Association to carry on this good work.

With kindest personal regards to you and to your associates, I am

Sincerely,

H. W. VAN HOVENBERG

Copy

July 23, 1948 Mr. H. W. Van Hovenberg Engineer of Tests and Sanitation St. Louis Southwestern Railway Company Mt. Pleasant, Texas

Dear Mr. Van Hovenberg:

On behalf of the American Mosquito Control Association, it gives me great pleasure to express our sincere thanks for your action in making available for placement in the permanent revolving fund of the association, the sum of \$500 from the Edwin Gould Malaria Fund. Check in

the above amount having been received today.

This amount will help immeasurably for us to finance the future publications of the association in a business-like way and you may be sure that the association will use it to good advantage in furthering the good work of mosquito and malaria control.

With kindest regards, I am,
Very truly yours,
THOMAS D. MULHERN
Secretary-Treasurer
American Mosq. Control Assoc.

TDM:il

HOW UNION COUNTY, NEW JERSEY, MET CURRENTLY TROUBLESOME PROBLEMS

LETTER TO THE EDITOR

Dear Dr. Glasgow: I am enclosing a copy of our new circular of information entitled "Builders — Prevent Mosquito Breeding."

This season has been rather unusual in that we have a predominance (over 50%) of *Culex pipiens* in our mosquito traps while the heavy rainfall should have caused *Aedes vexans* to be very heavy. We have our 16,000 catch basins under

excellent control with the motorcycle unit using 3% DDT in fuel oil. The yard inspections were resumed for the first year since 1942 but the entire county will not be covered due to the necessity of training new inspectors.

Due to the unprecedented number of new homes being built in Union County, I checked on breeding of mosquitoes at new construction sites. In one town of